
Lydiard Millicent Parish Council 

ADDENDUM 

 
To:   ALL MEMBERS OF LYDIARD MILLICENT PARISH COUNCIL:  

Councillors  : Dean Cobb, Andrew Fletcher,  Andre Kayani, Vernon Montgomery,  

Sian Penning, Alan Pfleger (Chairman), Richard Selwood, Mike Sharp, 

Phil Shepherd, Sarah Hill Wheeler. 

 
In accordance with schedule 12, para 10(2) of the Local Government Act 1972 – Notice 

is hereby given  that a meeting of Lydiard Millicent Parish Council will be held on 

Thursday 7
th

 June 2018 in Lydiard Millicent Parish Hall,  Lydiard Millicent, 

commencing at 7.30pm and Councillors are summoned to attend. 

 

 

In addition to items previously circulated on the Agenda for decision an additional 

item will be placed before members.  This is outlined below. 

 

 

 

Deborah Bourne 

DEBORAH BOURNE      3
rd

 June 2018 

Parish Clerk         

 

 

 

Replacement of Damaged Play Equipment 

At the last RoSPA Play Area Inspection attention was drawn to a number 

of rotten posts on the swings.  This deterioration was taking place at 

ground level, and although not severe enough to be an immediate concern 

the Clerk has been monitoring the issue in the weekly visual inspections.  

The deterioration has now reached a stage that it is advisable to replace the 

rotting timbers. 

 

It is possible to access enough s106 money to pay for a replacement set of 

swings.  There should also be enough money left to purchase two picnic 

benches for the Recreation Field. 

 

The Councils views are sought. 
 


